
Report by BGE(NI) on Application for Change to the  
BGE(Northern Ireland) Transportation Network Code Modification Rules 

 
Introduction: 
 
BGE(NI) has prepared this report in accordance with Section 13 of its Transportation 
Network Code Modification Rules. 
 
BGE(NI) circulated the attached Application for Change to its Code Modification 
Rules on 21st September 2005 and requested comments on or before the 12th October 
2005. 
 
The proposed changes to the Transportation Network Code Modification Rules arise 
from new Licence requirements relating to the Network Code (Standard Condition 
2A.7).  In particular, the changes incorporate references to consult all other 
Designated Pipeline Operators (DPOs) and PS Gas Suppliers on proposed Code 
Modifications to ensure a continuing high degree of consistency in the Codes 
throughout the Postalised Network in Northern Ireland. The opportunity was also 
taken to correct minor typographical errors. 
 
Comments Received: 
 
BGE(NI) received one response on the Application for Change from Premier 
Transmission Ltd. (PTL), as attached, supporting the Application for Change. 
 
Transporter’s View: 
 
BGE(NI) as the proposer supports the Application for Change. 
 
Amendments: 
 
The Modification Rules (Version 2.0), which have been amended to include further 
typographical corrections by BGE(NI) are attached and will also available on the 
BGE(NI) website at www.bordgais.ie/htm/transportation/index.htm following 
approval. 
 
Implementation Date: 
 
BGE(NI) request that NIAER approve the Application for Change and propose an 
implementation date of 5 working days after NIAER approval. 
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